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NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
BEFORE THE NORTHERN REGION HEARING BOARD 

OF THE SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY UNIFIED AIR POLLUTION CONTROL DISTRICT 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be held on Wednesday, December 4, 2013, at 10:00 
AM or as soon thereafter as may be heard.  The meeting will be held in the Video Tele-Conference (VTC) 
Room of the San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District’s Northern Region Office with the Central 
Region Office to be included via VTC.  The Northern Region Office is located at 4800 Enterprise Way, 
Modesto, CA, and the Central Region Office is located at 1990 E. Gettysburg Avenue, Fresno, CA. 
 
Said Hearing will be on the proposed petitions from the following companies: 
 
Company Name Docket # Rules Reason for Requested Relief 
 

International Paper 
400 West Valpico Road 
Tracy, CA 95376 

N-13-15S 
 

4320 Short variance to operate two natural 
gas fired boilers beyond the Rule 4320 
compliance deadline of January 1, 2014. 

 

DTE Stockton 
2526 West Washington Street 
Stockton, CA 95203 

N-13-16S 
 

2010 
2201 

Short variance to allow the continued 
operation of the biomass combustor 
while exceeding the 4th quarter NOX 
emission limit. 

 
Said petition(s) will be on file at least ten days before the hearing.  All interested persons may view said 
documents by contacting the Compliance Department of the Northern Region Office.  Any person wishing to 
submit any data, views, comments, or suggestions concerning the proposed variance petition for 
consideration, may do so by submitting the information to the Northern Region Office prior to the hearing. 
 
NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that any interested persons desiring to be heard or present evidence on the 
above petition are asked to appear in person at the hearing.  For additional information, contact the District’s 
Northern Region Office at (209) 557-6400. 
 
Ms. Michelle Franco 
Deputy Clerk to the Boards 
San Joaquin Valley Unified Air Pollution Control District 
Dated:  November 22, 2013 


